
								      
							       Uncorked on Canvas

Saturday, March 24th, 2018  - 6:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.
Lake Waynoka Lodge – Light appetizers -  B.Y.O.B.

Everyone will leave with a beautiful painting!
 

$25 in advance, $30 at the door – includes all painting materials
Space is limited to 42 painters. Tickets now on sale & going fast.
Contact Joanne Edwards at (937) 446-1917 for availability.

“Annual Spaghetti Dinner” 
Date: 03/14/2018

Time: 6:00 pm
Location: Rec Center Gym

 
Come enjoy mouth watering spaghetti, salad, garlic bread, drinks and 

fabulous homemade desserts.
$12 tickets are available from any Shawnee Women’s Club member, or 

call: 513-477-7974 or 513-490-3338

Please help us raise money for a spectacular fireworks display this Labor Day Weekend!

“Annual Easter Egg Hunt” 
Date: 03/24/2018

Time: 1:00 pm
Location: Little Turtle, or if inclement weather, the lodge. 

Children 12 and under are welcome to hop over to find eggs.
Call 513-477-7974 for more details.
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Waynoka Property Owners Association
Board of Trustees Meeting

Saturday, February 10, 2018

(continued on pg. 3)

President Prescilla Redick called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Redick noted that this meeting would not be 
recorded as some of the equipment was missing (?).

Trustee Judy Yannone led those present in the invocation which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll Call: Present: Buckley, Johnson, Kitchen, Koch, Redick, Robinson, Taylor, & Yannone                          
                  Absent: Holt (ex.) & Mgr. Cahall (ex.)
Minutes:  The motion to approve the minutes of the January 13th, 2018, WPOA public meeting as published in the 
February Newsletter, was made by Koch and seconded by Taylor.   A yea/nay voice vote was taken and the motion 
passed unanimously.

President’s Report (Prescilla Redick):  Redick asked for updates to the printed reports since they were submitted for 
distribution on Wednesday, February 7th.  The updates are indicated in italics in the summary of each report from the 
handout that is included below. jac   Please note:  Anyone who would like to receive an “email blast” of the report summaries, on the Fridays 
prior to the meetings, needs to contact the Office Staff to submit their email address for inclusion on this list. jac                                                           

Treasurer’s Report as of January 31st, 2018:  
Operating funds
  •  The total January operating income was $85,000.00.
  •  The total operating expense for the month of January was $135,000.00 including the annual property taxes of 
     $16,000.00.
  •  The operating fund balance at the end of January was $184,000.00.
  •  The operating income for the year at the end of January was $85,000.00 and that is 4% of the plan for 2018.  The 
     expected income at the end of January was 6%; so the WPOA is 2% under budget.
  •  The operating expense for the year at the end of January was $135,000.00 and that is 7% of the plan for 2018.  The 
     expected expense was 8%; so the budget is 1% under expectation.  
Allocated Assessment Funds
  •  The income for allocated operating assessments in January was $14,400.00.
  •  Assessment account expenditures in January totaled $2,500.00 for the dock work being done.
  •  The balance of all allocated assessment accounts at the end of January was $219,259.00.
Invested Funds – Invested reserves at the end of January totaled $372,652.00. 

                                         Total cash ‘on hand’ at the end of January was $776,364.00.  

Manager’s Report (Prescilla Redick): 
  •  The Admin Office staff has sent out the billing for 2018 and are now preparing for the annual audit.   Cards and RFID 
     car passes may be renewed any time after a property owner’s 2018 bill is paid either over the phone or in person.  As 
     the season gets closer, the lines will get longer; so don’t wait to pay!  
  •  The maintenance staff continues to work on the winter projects.  The work on the docks at Geronimo is nearing 
     completion; the shoreline protection is in place.  Work is now being done on the dock at the Marina.  The ramp is 
     completed and the lines will be painted in the near future.
  •  Maintenance Supervisor, Randy Pike, retired.  The position is being advertised and applications will be accepted until 
     February 16th, 2018.
  •  Rock for shoreline protection has been positioned around the lake.  When weather permits, the rock will be placed on 
     the shorelines.
  •  The Administration Office will reopen from 8 am until noon on Saturdays beginning March 3rd.
  •  The upgrades in the Restaurant are completed.  Any other work that will be done will be in preparation for an 
     opening.
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(continued on pg. 4)

Security Report (Chief Wallace):  
  •  In the January security report there were 52 calls for service including one arrest, six reports, no traffic citations, five 
     warnings, five squad runs, two fire runs, 8 animal complaints (5 dog and 3 other), 30 calls for grinder pump service 
     and 400 security checks.
  •  During January one arrest was made for a misdemeanor child support warrant.  The Security personnel dealt with 
     inclement weather leading to many disabled vehicle calls and two traffic crash reports.  Thanks to the Maintenance 
     Staff for keeping the entry and exit gates clear and salted.
  •  The rear RFID entrance gates still experienced a few problems in the extreme cold weather.
  •  The ballistic vest purchased for former Ranger Amole was sold to the Aberdeen Police Department for his use at that 
     agency.  Eli Lawrence and Kristen Gross have been hired as part-time security officers. 
     Chief Wallace has been participating in a county-wide law enforcement education committee.  Four 8-hour training 
     days have been scheduled for 2018 and curriculum has been developed based on the most important needs of law 
     enforcement officers in Brown County.  The committee is seeking corporate sponsorship for funding training items, 
     instructional costs and for food and beverages during the training.  Dan Katt from Rumpke is the contact if interested 
     in assisting with these needs.
  •  Warning:  Be watchful of fraudulent credit card accounts, financial documents and income tax paperwork as 
     financial institutions and the IRS are seeing a spike in identity theft cases due to the security breaches of Equifax and 
     other businesses/companies.

Other Committee Reports:  
Long Range Planning (Dick Bankes):  
  •  The Committee has begun the project to adopt a thirty-year expense and planning horizon based on the 2017 reserve 
     study.  One key purpose of this a long-term projection to get a better feel for the adequacy of the assessments over an 
     extended period compared to a shorter five-year term.  
  •  The Long Range Planning web page is being updated with a listing of current Committee members.  Website links to 
     recent publications of the Committee and other reports of note are also being reviewed.
  •  The five-year capital expense budgetary forecast for 2018-2022 has been reviewed by the WPOA Board and accepted 
     as final.  Copies are available at the Office as well as on the Lake Waynoka website for review of the actual costs 
     projected for each project.  Please note that year 2018 expenses reflect the actual WPOA approved capital budget 
     using the current rates per member approved by the membership and the Board.  The years 2019-2022 reflect 
     unapproved estimated expenses which may change from year to year as cost estimates, schedules or priorities change.                                                                                                 	
	 Below are summaries of the Capital Assessment Account Forecasts for 2018:
     Lake Assessment Account:  The WPOA has approved projects for 2018 which include the rebuilding of the Geronimo 
docks, the renovation of the Bathhouse on the Beach, the rebuilding of the boat ramp at the Marina, the annual program 
to dredge the lake, an allowance to repair WPOA docks, to repair shoreline protection and to complete necessary dam 
repairs.  
     Road Assessment Account:  The WPOA Board has approved projects for 2018 which include 2-3 miles of asphalt 
paving, asphalt crack sealing of roads, asphalt road repair as necessary, completion of street and way finding signs, and 
culvert replacement installation as necessary.
     Capital Assessment Account:  The WPOA Board has approved projects for 2018 which include renovation of the 
WPOA phone system, upgrade of the equipment at the Rec Center, replacement of pool filters, repair of the tennis court 
and the addition of four pickle ball courts, a new truck, replacement of one third of the pool furniture and the expansion 
and renovation of the Security Building.
Lake Advisory (Mike LaPlante):  no report – The February meeting will be February 20th at 7 pm in the Lodge.
Building (Pete Levermore):  No variance requests were submitted to the Committee in January.  Thirteen  permits 
(including three new residences, eight docks, one garage and one storage building) were approved in January for a total 
of 13 permits thus far in 2018. 
Rules and Regulations (John Buskey): 
  •  Information about the Rules & Regulations Committee (authority, responsibility, work, members) has been posted to 
     www.lakewaynoka.com as requested at the last meeting.  There is a link to the page under “News & Notices.”
  •  The revised CODE of Regulations dated 12-06-2017 was distributed to the Board in January and discussed briefly at 
     the Workshop on February 5th.  The Board will consider a motion on February 10th to approve the CODE for review 
     by property owners. See Motions and Resolutions below for further details. jac The Revised CODE includes all 
     changes approved by the BOARD since the public vote in August 2016; some of those changes were reviewed by 
     Mr. Jolley. 
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  •  If approved for review, the CODE will be posted at www.lakewaynoka.com under “Rules and Regulations,” and a 
     link will be provided in the “News & Notices” section. On the CODE title page are instructions on how to submit 
     comments or questions to the Rules & Regulations Committee for discussion at the public Roundtables in March 
     and April.  At this time there is one pending minor change to the CODE; other proposals may arise as the Initiation 
     Fee process moves forward.
  •  See New Business below for further information about the review of and the vote for the revised CODE of 
     Regulations.  jac

Election Inspectors/Nominating:  none 

Unfinished Business:  none 

New Business: 
  •  Taylor moved and Koch seconded a motion to approve requests by the Lake Waynoka WaterSports Club and the 
     Annual Meeting Committee that their respective meetings (the WaterSports Club Annual Meeting on March 11th, 
     2018 in the Lodge and the WRWSD/WPOA Annual Meeting on April 21st, 2018 in the Rec Center) be BYOB.  
     A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
  •  Lt. John Manning of the Russellville Fire Dept. then shared several items of interest. 
	 Manning presented the Board with a copy of the 2016 Brown County Multi Hazard Mitigation Plan.  This plan is 
     a guide as to how the various entities of Brown County should deal with the impacts of possible natural and techno
     logical hazards in our area.
	 Several of the pieces of new fire equipment purchased with the FEMA grant were described and would be 
     available for sharing with the property owners following the meeting.
	 Manning noted that space heaters should be unplugged when not in use and that dryer vents need to be cleaned 
     regularly.  Otherwise, both can be fire hazards.
	 Property owners should feel free to contact Manning with questions or concerns.  Mileage checks from the 
     substation in Ash Ridge to residences in the Lake are being done upon request in an effort to possibly reduce costs in 
     insurance premiums.  
  •  Rules and Regulations Committee Chair, John Buskey, shared some of the details in a draft schedule for reviewing 
     and voting on the WPOA’s CODE of Regulations.  After the Board approves the CODE for review by the property 
     owners (Sat. Feb. 10th), it will be posted on the website and hard copies will be available at the Office (Mon., Feb. 
     12th).  Then three roundtables will be held to allow for public discussion of the CODE by property owners:  Saturday, 
     March 17th at 10 am in the Lodge; Saturday, April 14th at 11 am following the WPOA Meeting in the Lodge; and 
     Saturday, April 28th at 10 am in the Lodge.  Comments may be submitted on-line prior to the roundtables for 
     discussion during Q and A sessions.  Following the third roundtable possible changes will be reviewed by the Rules 
     and Regs Committee as well as an attorney, if necessary.  The Board will then review these changes and vote to 
     approve them.  The vote of the property owners will be done sometime this summer.  Each property owner will 
     receive a copy of the revised CODE and a ballot in the mail.  For the CODE to be approved, 60% of the property 
     owners must vote for its approval.  Motion #281 was then made and seconded to approve the Revised CODE of 
     Regulations for presentation to the property owners for their review and comments.  The motion passed unanimously 
     by a roll call vote.  See Motions and Resolutions below for further details. jac
  •  Next Buskey presented Motion #282 to the property owners present at the meeting for discussion.  It was written to 
     clarify the WPOA Tenant Charge (Article II, Sub-section 2.2).  Following comments from Steve VonWaldhe (Lot 
     #4011), Jim Meyer (Lot # 2894), Danny Bubp (Lot #745) and Tony Tatman (Lot #2635) it was agreed by the Board 
     and the property owners that Motion #282 should be tabled to further discuss and review the wording of the motion.

Motions and Resolutions: Motion #281 was made by Buckley and seconded by Taylor to approve the Revised CODE 
of Regulations, dated December 6, 2017, for presentation to Property Owners for their review and comments.  
A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously with 8 yea votes.

Community Organizations:  The deadline for submission of information for the March newsletter and other media re-
leases is Monday at 4 pm.  The Office Staff appreciates the cooperation of all of the clubs to share the events and activi-
ties held in Lake Waynoka.  Several representatives of the community organizations then reported information that they 
deemed necessary to be highlighted.  jac
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Campground:  none
Civic Club:  none  
WaterSports Club:  none
Chapel: none 
Shawnee Women’s Club (Betty Purdin):  The annual Spaghetti Dinner is on March 14th in the Rec Center.  The Easter 
Egg Hunt is Saturday, March 24th at 1 pm.  Donations of wrapped candy were requested and may be left at the Office or 
given to any member of the Club.  All donations are greatly appreciated.
Book Club (Joy Ackley):  The Club is waiting to know if the Board will allow the group to turn the small meeting room 
into a library.
Art Club (Joanne Edwards):  Tickets ($25 each) are now available for the next Uncorked on Canvas being held March 
24th.
Lake:  none 

Pres. Redick reminded those responsible to provide updates to the information about each committee, organization, or 
club on the Lake Waynoka website.  The website needs to be ‘constantly reviewed and kept accurate’ to provide correct 
information for all present and prospective property owners.

Board Concerns:  Trustee Kitchen asked for a clarification as to whether or not the Initiation Fee Committee needed to 
be created with Board approval.  Pres. Redick shared that since it is an advisory committee the WPOA President may 
designate its existence as an ad hoc committee of the Board.  This was done in October of 2017.

Membership Compliments and Concerns:  
*Larry Channell (Lot #1841):   Channell asked when the boat ramp and dock repair at the Marina would be completed.  
He is concerned about harm to the lake vegetation and animal life.  Channell noted that he has counted over fifty 
potholes in Pool Koontz Rd. which goes from the back gate to Rt. 32.  He suggested that everyone contact the County 
about this problem.  It was noted that possibly three different townships maintain this road!
Channell then asked what can be done to improve the internet service.  Suggestions included contacting the Ohio 
Attorney General and the PUCO as well as paying for a ‘hot spot’.
*Mike Woods (Lot #273):  Woods shared his concern about how his neighbor’s problem – accidently locking her keys in 
her car with her child inside – was resolved after Security was contacted.  From the discussion that followed it was deter-
mined that the best way to handle any situation of an emergency nature is to call 911.  Do NOT call Security first.  
Security, as well as the appropriate emergency personnel, will be informed of the situation by the 911 dispatcher.  
He also shared a concern about the number of people running the stop signs in the Lake.
*John McDulin (Lot #689):  McDulin was pleased to share that Lake Waynoka was recently ranked #1 of four lake 
communities in southwest Ohio on www.lakefrontliving.com.  This was shared on Facebook several times.

At 10:58 am Taylor moved and Robinson seconded a motion for the Board to go into Executive Session to hear and 
discuss the Initiation Fee Committee’s report presentation.  A yea/nay voice vote was taken and the motion passed.  At 
11:36 am Taylor moved and Koch seconded a motion to end the Executive Session.  A yea/nay voice vote was taken and 
the motion passed.

Pres. Redick announced that the missing sound equipment had been located.  She also thanked the Initiation Fee 
Committee for their informative presentation.  Several action items were determined.  Further discussion about these 
items will occur during the March workshop meeting.

Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Koch and seconded by Robinson.  The motion passed 
unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 11:37 am. 

Respectfully submitted, Joanne A. Coker, WPOA Assistant Recording Secretary

To receive email notifications send your email address to:  info@lakewaynoka.com.  
If you receive a notification saying the Newsletter is available to view 

then you have been added to the list.
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Please join us

Waynoka Property Owner’s Association and 
Waynoka Regional Water & Sewer District 

2018 Annual Board Meetings 

April 21st
Doors open at 5:30 pm, Meetings begin at 6:00 pm

(BYOB) Bring Your Own Beverage
Enjoy the wonderful foods following the Meetings

Reservations for Owner & Guest must be
made to the Lake Office

@ 937-446-3232 

Prior to April 16th by 4:00 pm

*** Don’t forget your Boat Dock Rental !!! ***
By March 15th you must pay the balance of your annual rental fee of $200.00.  

On March 16th any unpaid docks will be put back into the pool of available docks for rental on 
April 2nd, first come basis.

        
If you do not like the dock you had last year come to the administration office 

April 2nd to pick a dock from those available on a first come basis.  
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When thawing food                                                        
don’t place it under running water.                                          

Defrost the food in in the refrigerator                                           
to prevent contamination                                                    

as well as to not waste water. 
 

This tip is courtesy of the WRWSD. 
  

Waynoka Regional Water
and Sewer District

1 Waynoka Dr., Lake Waynoka, OH  45171
937-446-3232 * 937-446-3330

WRWSD Board of Trustees Meeting – Mon., January 29, 2018
President Jim Bridges called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Roll Call:  Present:  Beresford, Beard, Bridges, Buskey, LaPlante, Purdin, Redick, & Plant Supt. Culver. 
                   Absent:  Mgr. Cahall (ex.)		  Others present:  Andy Bilhardt and Pete Levermore
Minutes:  A motion was made by Beresford and seconded by Purdin to approve the minutes of the January 13th,
Saturday meeting as read.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
	
President’s Report (Jim Bridges):  Bridges shared that Bill Marshall, one of the ‘kick starters’ of the WRWSD, was 
seriously ill.

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey):  
  •  Buskey suggested the work on the 2018 capital budget be deferred until the completion of the reserve study.  All 
     agreed.
  •  After reviewing the end-of-year reports, Buskey noted that the full amount of the 2016 end-of-year surplus in the 
     sewer operating account had not been transferred to the sewer reserves account.  This will be done by motion at the 
     Saturday meeting in February.
  •  Buskey and the asst. recording secretary will have the annual WRWSD calendar available for review in the near 
     future.
Report from the Plant Supt. (George Culver): 
  •  Culver met with three representatives from CT Consultants who were contracted to do a reserve study for the District.  
     They toured the plants and shared what information the District needs to provide to assist with the report.  Among 
     other things the study will help the District meet the new EPA requirement to submit an asset management plan.  Once 
     the reserve study is completed, a presentation will be made to the Trustees during a workshop meeting.
  •  Culver shared details of the discussions he has had with Master Meter over the last month.  Various options were 
     considered and discussed.
  •  The materials needed to install the manhole for the sewer plant have arrived.  The work will be done, weather 
     permitting, next week.

New Business:  none

Old Business:  Trustee Purdin opened a discussion about whether or not it is time to begin planning for an expansion of 
the sewer plant.  The general feeling is that the EPA will give the District ‘notice’ when this needs to be done.

Motions and Resolutions: none

Executive Session:  At 7:29 pm Purdin moved and Buskey seconded a motion for the Trustees to go into Executive 
Session to discuss personnel.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  At 7:33 pm Buskey moved 
and Beard seconded a motion to close the Executive Session.  All were in favor and the session ended.

Adjournment:  At 7:34 pm a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Purdin and seconded by LaPlante.  All were in 
favor and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Joanne A. Coker, Assistant Recording Secretary
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Help!  It’s not grinding! 

Your grinder pump is not a trash can!                                                     

Your grinder pump has moving parts which may stop                                                                     
working if you flush personal hygiene products                         or 

disposable diapers or socks or rags                                           
(or cloth of any kind) down a toilet. 

 
  If these items are introduced into the WRWSD sewer system                        

they could result in the premature failure of your grinder pump                                  
and the need for a replacement or repairs.  $$ 

 
WRWSD Board of Trustees Meeting – Sat., February 10, 2018

Trustee Betty Purdin called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.   
Roll Call:  Present:  Beresford, Buskey, Purdin, & Redick.  
Absent:  Beard (ex.), Bridges (ex.), LaPlante (ex.), & Mgr. Cahall (ex.)

Trustee Purdin offered a tribute and requested a moment of silence in memory of Bill Marshall who passed away on 
February 2, 2018.  Bill served as a WRWSD Trustee for twelve years and presided as president two of those years.  He 
was very involved in the work of the District.

Minutes: A motion was made by Beresford and seconded by Buskey to approve the minutes of the January 29th 
workshop meeting as read.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  
President’s Report:  none
Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey):
  •  There have been no significant financial issues for the District since the beginning of the year.
  •  Buskey made the motion to approve the financial reports from January 31st, 2018, as distributed by email.  Beresford 
     seconded the motion.   A yea/nay voice vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 
  •  Buskey presented a motion to transfer a December 31, 2016 end-of-year surplus into the Sewer Reserve Account. 
     A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously with four yea votes.   See Motions and Resolutions 
     below for further details. jac
Manager’s Report (John Buskey):  
  •  On Monday, February 5th Plant Supt. Culver reported that there was a fire in a breaker in one of the electrical panels 
     at the sewer plant.  The panel was replaced.  Fortunately, this happened during the work day when employees were in 
     the building and they were able to respond immediately.
  •  The Board adjusted water and sewer user fees for 2018.  Those changes will be reflected in the January 31st water 
     and sewer bills sent to District customers.
Old Business:  none
New Business:  none
Motions and Resolutions:  Motion #2018-04 to transfer a December 31, 2016 end-of-year surplus of $5,450.00 in the 
Sewer Operating Account to the Sewer Reserves Account was made by Buskey and seconded by Beresford.  A roll call 
vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 
Board Member Concerns:  none
Membership Concerns:  Charles Porter (Lot #2047):  Porter shared his concern about health guidelines data provided 
by EWG regarding possible contaminants in Lake Waynoka’s water system.  He believes ‘this needs an immediate 
investigation’.  Trustee Purdin noted that these reports have been reviewed and feels that there is ‘nothing of concern’.  
She requested that Porter share his concern with the Manager in writing.

Adjournment:  The motion to adjourn was then made by Beresford and seconded by Buskey.  All were in favor and the 
meeting was adjourned at 9:40 am.

Respectfully submitted, Joanne A. Coker, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary
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The Waynoka WaterSports Club has become a partner with 
The Joseph House in Cincinnati.  

	 Joseph House meets the needs of homeless veterans suffering from addiction within our community and 
	 provides them the support they need to maintain a lifelong commitment to recovery and thrive in the 
	 community. The Joseph House offers transitional housing support while their clients participate in 
	 their In-patient chemical dependency treatment program.

All property owners are invited to support Joseph House. 

The veterans are in need of:   Twin sheets and pillowcases, blankets, pillows, towels and washcloths.

If you would like to contribute any of these items, the Watersports Club will collect them at WPOA meetings 
or at the lounge (storage room) anytime. We plan to make this an ongoing event. Thank you for your support.

DONATION OPPORTUNITY-We don't leave our Wounded behind!

JosephHouse       		   Treatment and recovery for veterans

OHIO BOATERS SAFETY COURSE April 7th   
LAKE WAYNOKA LODGE

     The Waynoka WaterSports Club will be teaching an Ohio Boating Education Course at 8:00 am on 
Saturday, April 7th at the Lake Waynoka Lodge.  Cost of this course is $5 and can be paid at the door.  This 
course will consist of 8 hours of instruction in a certified class followed by an exam.  This year (2018) 
anybody younger than 36 years of age needs to pass a test certified by the State of Ohio before they 
can drive any type of boat powered by more than 10hp.
     This class and exam will fulfill the Ohio’s Boater Education requirement that went into effect in January 
of 2000 and is administered by the ODNR Division of Watercraft.  The law prohibits any person born on 
or after January 1, 1982, from operating a vessel powered by more than 10HP unless the person has 
successfully completed either a boating education course approved by the National Association of 
State Boating Law Administrator (NASBLA) or a proficiency examination approved by ODNR 
Division of Watercraft.
     You can pre-register for the class by calling ODNR Watercraft at 513-734-2730 or Steve Johnson at 
937-515-8164. Be sure to reference the date and location for above class. This class is open for any age and 
not just for Lake Waynoka boaters.

For questions call the instructor Steve Johnson at 937-515-8164 or email smjohnson44@frontier.com
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Managers Message, Paul S. Cahall
Reminder for the New Year

 
Below is a list of things to remember about renewing your RFID stickers. Watch the newsletter and the website 
for any other changes as we move into spring.
 
- RFID stickers will automatically stop working, if not renewed, on May 1st, 2018 at 12:00 AM.
- RFID stickers will be able to be renewed any time after all 2018 dues and fees have been paid.
- It will cost $10 per vehicle for RFID renewal, and $20 per vehicle for new RFID stickers.
- You will not need to have your registration to renew a sticker, just your member card.
- Stickers can be renewed at the security office or the administration office.
- Renewals at Security can only be done by cash or check.
- The administration office can renew RFID stickers over the phone with credit cards.
- If you want to renew all RFID stickers under your account at one time, it must be done at the 
  administration office
- You must have the member card the vehicle is registered under to renew a sticker at Security.

Sun, 				    4:00 pm  -   8:00 pm
Mon. Tues & Wed 		  4:00 pm  -   9:00 pm
Thurs.		       	 4:00 pm  - 12:00 am
Fri. & Sat.                  	 4:00 pm  - 12:30 am

Lake Waynoka Lounge
       937-446-2012

Happy Hours - Mon., Tues., Wed. 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm.   
Thursdays - Open Pool Table  4:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
 Tournament 8:00 pm to Midnight, $5.00 entry fee.

					      
March Entertainment

March  3rd			  Jeremy Neal & Al Grooms, 9:00 pm to 12:30 am, $7.00 cover
March 10th			  Scott Luck, 9:00 pm to 12:30 am, $5.00 cover

March 17th			  St. Pat’s Party, 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm, Scott Steele performing.
				    Green Beer!  Drink Specials 2 to 6pm.  Bring an Irish dish!

March 24th			  Tery Metcalf solo, 9:00 pm to 12:30 am, $5.00 cover		
	
Call for more info!            							                     ATM AVAILABLE

The new phonebook is now available at the admin office. If a property owner finds a 
mistake or is not included, and wants to be, please contact the office. The phonebooks 

will be printed as they are requested, and thus, will be as  ‘up to date’ as possible.
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WPOA Regulat ions on 
Limit  and Fish Size

SPECIES	       DAILY LIMIT         MINIMUM SIZE

Crappies			  20		   9 Inches
							     
				          
Large/Small Mouth	   3		  15 Inches
& Spotted Bass			                         	
		           
Walleye			     3                       	 15 Inches

Channel Catfish		    6		   None

Bluegill			   None		   None

Steve Vogel
937-822-1422
Docks • Boat Lifts

Shorelines • Excavating 

2018 Best Fishing Days 
(when the Moon is between new & full)

January 1st,16th - 31st 
February 15th - March 1st

March 17th - 31st
April 15th - 29th 
May 15th- 29th
June 13th - 28th
July 12th - 27th

August 11th - 26th
September 9th - 24th

October 8th- 24th
November 7th - 23rd
December 7th - 22nd

*Dates based on Eastern Time*
“excerpt from The Old Farmer’s 2018 Almanac”

LAKE WAYNOKA CIVIC CLUB 
Did you know that you can help support the Lake 
Waynoka Civic Club by purchasing quality sports wear?  
All items are embroidered with your choice of lake 
related logos & are available in a variety of colors.  The 
logos include duck & reed, campfire, bass, sailboat, anchor 
& captain’s wheel.  These items make perfect gifts, or just 
treat yourself !

	 Gildan Zip Hooded Sweatshirt		  $30
	 Gildan Pullover Hooded Sweatshirt	 $25
	 Gildan Crewneck Sweatshirt		  $20
	 Gildan T-shirt				    $12
	 Gildan knit Sport Shirt (golf)		  $18
	 Hats & Visors				    $12

Plus sizes cost a little more.
    
Additional items are available upon request.  
Sample items can be seen in the display case at the Lodge.  

We also, have can koozies! $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.
Contact Ginny Tatman at 937-446-9575  

ginnyt9285@frontier.com
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McConn, Cutrell, Purdy & Mayes
 Attorneys At Law
                              
Stanley K. Purdy                            
Thomas L. Mayes

General Practice of Law, including Real Estate Titles & Closings,
Title Insurance, Probate, Estates, Wills & Trusts, Income Tax

Experienced in Lake Waynoka Real Estate Transfers, 
Sales, Purchases, Title Examinations & Closings.

Mon - Fri 8:30 am  to 4:30 pm
118 S. Main St., Georgetown, OH  45121

937-378-6165, 937-378-3256 or 1-800-378-6167
mail@mcconn-cutrell.com

www.joshedmistenagency.com

MALOTT AUTOMOTIVE
DOMESTIC & IMPORT REPAIRS

13512 FivePoints-Mowrystown Rd, Sardinia,Ohio 

 937-446-3985
		       
Hours: Mon-Fri 8 am to 6 pm
             Sat. 8 am to 1 pm

Conveniently located 4 miles out back gate

Todd Malott, Owner      We do it all big or small!
ASE Certified		      WE SELL TIRES!

malottauto@yahoo.com

DeClaire
Insurance & Real Estate

      Dan * Dennis

112 North Main Street
Sardinia, Ohio  45171

(937) 446-2610 or (937) 446-3585
declaireinsurance.com & dondeclairerealestate.com         

Leaf Removal	 Shoreline Protection
Bobcat & Excavation Work

937-509-0042
TOM RAINES

Don’t Miss The Bus!
                        

Croswell VIP Tours
513-724-2206

GoCroswell.com
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Almost any job around your home!

	 •Kitchen Remodel		  •Water Heater
	 •Bathroom Remodel		  •Vanity & Top
	 •Roof Repair/Replacement	 •Electrical
	 •Pressure Washing		  •Gutter Cleaning
	 •Painting			   •Windows
	 •Garage Door & Opener		  •Plumbing
	 •Deck & Dock Staining		  •Laminate Flooring
	 •Deck & Dock Repair		  •Floor Joist Repair
	 •Install Tile			   •Dishwasher
	 •Garbage Disposal		  •Sump Pump
	 •Skylights			   •Doors
	 •Ceiling Fans			   •Outside Faucets
	 •Lighting			   •Range Hood
	 •Finished Basements		  •Laundry Tub
	 •Full Home Remodel		  •Commodes
	 •Partial Home Remodel		  •Vinyl Siding
	 •Vapor Barrier			   •Faucets
	 •Exhaust Fan			   •& MUCH MORE

Cell 937-515-7079  or  Office 937-446-4595

Matthew Meeker	   Sardinia, Ohio
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Meeker Funeral Home

Jim Meeker, Owner/Director
Lake Waynoka Resident for 26 years

~Funeral and/or Cremation Services to meet 
any need~

~Pre-Arrangement Services Available~

308 North Columbus Street
Russellville, Ohio  45168

937-377-4182

“Personal, Caring Services for Your Time of Need”
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									            Marcus Mast
									            Building Salesman
								                 Cell: 937.515.9378
								                marcus@dutchbuilder.com

								                  FULLY INSURED
Office: 937.446.4400 • Fax: 937.446.3449

8319 Ashridge Arnheim Rd, Sardinia, OH  45171

New construction homes, room additions, 
concrete work, garages, boat docks, boat houses.

We sell and install new & used boat lifts.
If you are tired of no shows & over pricing;  

Please Call Dutch Builders, Marcus Mast 937-515-9378
25 years experience - Amish/Mennonite background.

Lake Waynoka references upon request.
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ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS
		
		      Monday – Friday 
		  8:00 am – 4:00 pm

Saturday
8:00 am to Noon

WPOA accepts Visa, MasterCard & Discover

Admin. Office 				    937-446-3232
Security				    937-446-3214
Rec. Center				    937-446-1778
Lounge					    937-446-2012
Restaurant (closed for the season)	 937-446-3774
Marina					     937-446-4429
Campground (closed for the season)	 937-446-2887 
	
		  www.lakewaynoka.com

WPOA BOARD 
OF TRUSTEES

Prescilla Redick................….President
Judy Yannone........….…VicePresident
Steve Johnson..........…….….Secretary
Vernon Taylor……..……....Treasurer     
Tom Koch.......................Mbr. at Large                                      
Brian Buckley	                     Todd Holt
Doris Kitchen              Walt Robinson                    

WRWSD BOARD 
OF TRUSTEES

Jim Bridges............................President                                                                                                   	
        Charles Beard................Vice President                                                                 

John Buskey..........................Treasurer
Prescilla Redick....................Secretary
Mike LaPlante...............Mbr. at Large
Betty Purdin               Tom Beresford           

Any opinion expressed in this 
newsletter reflects only the opinion 

of the author and does not 
necessarily constitute an opinion of 
the W.P.O.A., its Board of Directors 

or any other individual.

Advertising in this newsletter 
is not an endorsement of 

products or services.

WAYNOKA  MARINA
937-446-4429

EDITOR
Leslie Piatt

Waynoka News

WAYNOKA PROPERTY OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider & employer.
1 Waynoka Drive 
Lake Waynoka, Ohio  45171
www.lakewaynoka.com

Lake Waynoka

REFERENCE NUMBERS

Health & Rec Center Hours

 Mon – Fri      7:00 am to 9:00 pm
    Sat – Sun    8:00 am to 9:00 pm

ATM  AVAILABLE

Store Hours:  
Sunday - 10:00am to 5:00 pm 

Monday - Saturday - 10:00 am to 7:00 pm
Closed Wednesdays in March & April

Call ahead ordering:  
Pizza * Hamburgers * Hot Dogs

Slushies * Pop * Ice * Carryout Beer
$19.99 Propane

Mechanic/Shop Hours:
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 

9:00 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday & Saturday 9:00 am to 1:00 pm


